It has come to my attention that this subject is under consideration and that CalLAFCo has indicated an interest in the State understanding and including issues of infrastructure and land use.

I was not aware of the deadline for written comments, however, please consider the following:

In some counties, such as Santa Clara County, the General Plan assiduously implements smart growth principles as part of its 30 year old urban growth management policies. Urban development is to occur only in the 15 cities and their Urban Service Areas, and no urban growth and development is intended to occur outside these boundaries.  

Rural areas are intended to be conserved for farmland, open space, natural habitat, and low density rural development of a nature not necessitating the extension of urban services.  If proposed development is of such a density or intensity as to require such services, those uses are prohibited by ordinance or strongly discouraged by policy.

As a corollary, municipal services and similar services provided by private entitles, such as water and sewer service, are not intended to be provided or extended outside Urban Service Areas.  In some areas, this county has existing private water companies and providers in rural areas, and these may naturally seek expansion from time to time, but the County has no authority to regulate for consistency with the General Plan.  Significant expansion of these services is inconsistent with the County General Plan, in that it conveys the possibility of a different future development pattern than that which is envisioned for rural areas.

On behalf of the County Planning Office, I encourage the state PUC to seriously consider General Plan and land use policy consistency issues when it reviews the various other issues to be addressed in this planning process. I hope you agree that these issues are not mutually exclusive in terms of achieving your plan objectives.

Thank you for your consideration, and please include our office in future information and noticing about the plan.
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